TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244 tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164

Facebook Page - Click here

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. Kyabram Fauna Park Our junior and middle school students had a wonderful day today at the Kyabram Fauna Park. Special thanks to Mrs Wallace and Mrs Haberfield in regard to their organisation for this excursion and it was great to see some of our parents go along and assist with the day as well. A big thankyou, to everyone for their cooperation for this day, considering the short notice. Some photos will be in next week's big edition of the newsletter.
- 2. Wanganui SC Performance The grade 5/6's will be attending this performance on Wednesday with Mrs Haberfield. Details have been sent home and are available on Tiqbiz. Permission notes must be returned tomorrow if possible and it would be appreciated if the payment of \$4 could be made ASAP as well. Travel arrangements were sent home today students will travel in parent's cars.
- 3. Parents Club Meeting This is scheduled for tomorrow night beginning at 3.30pm. All parents are welcome. Agenda items will be: End of Year Excursion, Short Listed Book Performance at Tally PS and the Biggest Morning Tea / Grandparents Day
- <u>4. School Council / Finance</u> This is scheduled for Wednesday night. Finance will begin at 6.45pm with School Council to begin at 7.30pm. A priority of this night will be to endorse a number of policies which are required for VRQA registration.
- 5. Lunchtime Knitting This begins this Wednesday. Could students please bring in their unfinished knitting projects.
- <u>6. Mother's Day Craft Activity Day</u> This is scheduled for this Thursday. The sessions will begin at 10am and conclude at 1pm in the Multi Purpose Room. The 3 classes attend these sessions during different times on this day. Cost is \$2 per student to cover costs. Mother's Day is on Sunday 11th May. If any parents can assist it would be greatly appreciated.
- 7. OSH Care is on this week as per normal on Wed, Thurs and Friday. Teachers on duty for the week are Sandra, David and Claire in that order.
- 8. Active After School Care Program This begins on Monday 5th May. Both of the sessions being organised for Term 2 are extremely popular at present. Taekwondo is being held on a Monday and Dance will be on Tuesday's. At present, some children are on a waiting list for this program so could you please contact the school or me on 0411960164, if any children who have enrolled are not participating during some days. Your cooperation would be greatly appreciated so that NO CHILDREN miss out. If you haven't been informed of being on the waiting list your child is currently in the program. Behaviour will be closely monitored. We have been encouraged by the coordinators of the program to limit numbers to 20 to make it easier for our parent supervisors and for visitors who are running specific sessions.
- 9. Solar Eclipse This is scheduled for tomorrow after school (see Tigbiz for details). Sunglasses are recommended.
- 10. Production Auditions These will be held on Thursday and Friday this week. Students are encouraged to keep practicing for lines which they are interested in.
- $\underline{11. \text{ NAPLAN}}$ Testing is scheduled to be held on May 13^{th} , 14^{th} and 15^{th} for Grade 3 and 5 students. If any parents have any concerns about this could they contact me ASAP.
- 12. Art Program is on this Friday.
- 13. BIG WRITE will occur this week with all classes. Class teachers will send home relevant information this week.
- 14. Chicken Pox We have had a case of chicken pox within our school. Chickenpox usually takes around 14 to 15 days to develop after contact with someone who has it. A child should be kept at home for five days after the first spots appear, or until all blisters are dry if this takes longer. Some scabs will still be there but as long as they are dry the child does not need to be kept out of school, or away from others.

Thanks everyone, David Brodie
Teaching Principal

The normal newsletter will go home next Monday 5th May Make sure you are on Tiqbiz - many of these items are available here!! Two way is now available - so you can provide feedback and sign permission forms if needed